
My Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

     Today we begin the solemn celebration of Holy Week with the 

blessing of the palms. This coming week is full of the richness of the 

Church's liturgy as we commemorate the Passion, Death and 

Resurrection of the Lord. Please plan to join us for these solemn 

liturgies, and plan to attend the Seder Meal on Holy Thursday before 

the evening Mass. 

     Please keep in mind our Building Fund and the on-going 

payments for our elevator debt. The realistic total goal for the 

elevator project is $1,030,000.00. That will pay up the entire amount 

owed to the Knights of Columbus. It was underestimated up until 

now. So far, we have raised $736,646.03. Roughly half of what we 

still owe will come from the diocese, provided that everyone pays up 

their pledges to the Capital Campaign. Also, we presently have a 

debt to our Foundation of $5,250.00 that needs to be paid back. Our 

weekly collection has not been meeting our expenses and so we had 

to borrow from our Foundation to keep current with our obligations. 

During the holy Lenten Season let us sacrifice for the sake of the 

Lord and His Church and for the good of the parish. 

     Thank you for the support you gave in attending our Lenten 

Fish Fries this year. It was a success!  

     Mark your calendars for SUNDAY 06 MAY. That is the date 

for our annual Foundation Dinner.  This year it will be held at 

the Tea Room downtown. More information will be coming 

soon, but mark the date now and plan to attend this event, which 

will be a very lovely evening. 

     The new schedules for the Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers 

can be picked up in the sacristy. Thank you for your faithful 

service. 

     May God's grace always grow in your hearts! May the Lord grant 

you in these remaining days of Lent, His grace and peace, so that we 

may celebrate Easter with great joy! 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 

 

Pastor 

Christ became obedient to the point of death, even death on a cross. 
Because of this, God greatly exalted him and bestowed  

                      on him the name which is above every name.   (Philippians 2:8-9) 

  

THE BASILICA OF ST. JOHN STREAMING ONLINE: 

www.YouTube.com/BasilicaStJohn   

http://basilica.churchcastonline.com  (live from your computer) 

PRAYER CHAIN:  Do you know someone who is in need of prayer? 
The Basilica Prayer Chain can help. To request prayers email Deacon Luke 
Tieskoetter at tieskoetterluke3@gmail.com or Terri at 321-2743 or 
sinc2@aol.com.  

ELEVATOR FUND 

 Current Donations………..$    738,476.93 

 Goal…………...……….…$ 1,030,000.00 

DEBT OWED TO THE BASILICA OF ST. JOHN FOUNDATION: $5250.00 
Please help us pay this off!  

PRAYERS PLEASE: For the repose of the soul of Jan Innis, who recently 

passed away. Please also pray for her family & friends in their time of need. 

Her Memorial Mass will be Saturday, April 7, at 10:30am here at the 

Basilica of St. John. 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 

 MARCH 24 TO APRIL 1 

TIMES FOR EUCHARIST AND INTENTIONS 

SAT         4:00PM    +Whipple & Gabriel Families  

24             6:00PM    Spanish Mass 

               

SUN        8:30AM    Parish & Benefactors & in Thanksgiving to God 
25          10:30AM    +Sharon Behlmer  

                       

MON        

26           12:00PM    Intentions of Dien Nguyen 

             

TUE                       
27          12:00PM    +Vincent Colosimo 

                

WED                                

28          12:00PM    +W.E. Lowery 

              

CATECHISM CORNER: 
Last week’s question: 

**Why is the Church called “Catholic”?**                        
 

ANSWER:  The Church is catholic, that is universal, insofar as Christ is 

present in her: “Where there is Christ Jesus, there is the Catholic 

Church”(St. Ignatius of Antioch). The Church proclaims the fullness 

and the totality of the faith; she bears and administers the fullness of 

the means of salvation; she is sent out by Christ on a mission to the 

whole of the human race. 

SEDER MEAL: Will take place on Holy Thursday, March 29, at 

6pm, in the parish hall. Everyone is welcome to attend. A free will 

offering will be taken. We are in need of bundt cakes for the 

dessert that evening. If you are able to donate one, please call Chris 

Killough at 279-6774.   

Annual Diocesan Appeal-Current balance due: $110,594.00 

THUR       Holy Thursday: The Lord’s Supper 
29         12:00PM    NO MASS 

              7:30PM    Mass of the Lord’s Supper:+Anna Bui Thi Suot 

          

FRI                        Good Friday: The Lord’s Passion 
30         12:00PM    NO Mass  

              3:00PM    Solemn Stations of the Cross 

              7:30PM    Solemn Liturgical Service 

                    

SAT                       Holy Saturday of the Lord’s Rest        

31          9:00AM    NO MASS 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - -  

               4:00PM    NO MASS 

              8:00PM    Solemn Easter Vigil: +Gerald Castonguay 
            

SUN                            Easter Sunday 
01          8:30AM    Parish & Benefactors 

            10:30AM    +James McMahon Sr. 

PRAYERS PLEASE:  For the repose of the soul of John O’Leary who 

recently passed away. Please also pray for his family & friends in their time 

of need. 



       The Basilica of St. John 
     Palm Sunday-The Passion of the Lord 

 March 25, 2018   

YOUR PARISH THIS WEEK 

MARCH 26 THRU APRIL 1 

SUN                      Happy Easter!  
01        8:00AM    Vietnamese Prayer Group+                

FRI                     Parish Office closed                     Good 
30         9:00AM     NO Adoration                           Friday 

             9:00AM     Columbus Academy Class**      

            12:00PM     Church open for private prayer til 3pm 

THU             Parish Office closed at noon              Holy 

29       8:00AM    Organ Practice+++               Thursday 

              6:00PM    Seder Supper 

WED    9:00AM    NO Adoration  

28       8:00AM    Organ Practice 

             9:30AM    Bible Study+ 

              6:15PM    Religious Ed.** 

TUE    10:00AM    Boy’s Youth Choir+++ 

27          1:00PM    Youth Choir Practice+++ 

              4:30PM    Columbus Academy Class** 

              6:00PM    Hispanic Room in use** 

MON    9:00AM    NO Adoration 

26          5:45PM    Choir Room in use+++             

              7:00PM    Choir Practice+ 

              7:00PM    RCIA** 

Daily Scripture Readings for the week  of  March 26, 2018: 

Monday:         Is 42:1-7; Jn 12:1-11 

Tuesday:         Is 49:1-6; Jn 13:21-33, 36-38 

Wednesday:   Is 50:4-9a; Mt 26:14-25 

Thursday:      Ex 12:1-8, 11-14; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Jn 13:1-15 

Friday:           Is 52:13-53:12; Heb 4:14-16, 5:7-9; Jn 18:1-19:42 

Saturday:       Vigil: Gn 1:1-2:2; Gn 22:1-18; Ex 14:15-15:1; Is 54:5-14;  

                        Is 55:1-11; Bar 3:9-15, 32-4:4; EZ 36:16-17a, 18-28;  

                        Rom 6:3-11: Mk 16:1-7 

Sunday:         Acts 10:34a, 37-43; Col 3:1-4 or 1 Cor 5:6b-8;  

                        Jn 20:1-9 or Mk 16:1-7 

SAT      8:00AM     RCIA Practice in the church    Easter 

31       10:00AM     Church Decorating begins         Vigil 

              7:00PM     RCIA Meet in the parish hall 

                    RCIA Reception after Easter Vigil Mass 

Respect 
Life 

 

ALTAR & ROSARY SOCIETY: Thank you to all who helped with the Fish 

Fry on March 16! Our next meeting is April 14, hosted by Band #4 (Pam Last 

& Doris Weindel). We will distribute Salad Supper tickets and make plans for 

it. We need volunteers for Sunday, April 8 for the Divine Mercy Potluck, after 

the 10:30 Mass. 

FOUNDATION NOTES: Holy Week gives all a time to reflect on the Passion of 

Christ and His love for us. There are several ways that we can reciprocate this love 

through His church. Our Basilica is a sacred monument to Him and a place where we 

all gather. May it stand intact well beyond the lifetime of our grandchildren. The 

Basilica of St. John Foundation will insure that, and we thank you for your continued 

contributions. 

CATECHISTS AND HELPERS NEEDED For 2018-2019 Religious 

Education School Year: The Basilica Religious Education program is in 

need of catechists and anyone interested in teaching or assisting with teaching 

the faith to our children and young people. We are in need of catechists 

trained at all levels in the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (CGS) program. 

If you are a certified catechist in the CGS program, there are many 

opportunities available for you to share your talents and gifs with the children 

and young people of the Basilica of St. John.  If you are not yet trained in the 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program but feel called to explore this 

program in greater detail and possibly become certified, opportunities exist 

for you as well. If you are interested in sharing your time, your gifts and the 

Catholic faith with our young people in any capacity in the Basilica religious 

education program, please contact Jenifer Parsons at 244-3101 ext. 204 or 

515-681-9368, or stop by and visit. We are always in need of and are grateful 

to anyone who can assist the teachers in the classrooms as well as help as 

needed throughout the school year on special projects. Thank you! 

CHURCH DECORATING: If you would like to donate a flower to 

decorate the church this Easter, we are asking for Lilies, Azaleas, 

Begonias—all colors. If possible please have them wrapped in gold 

foil. You can start having them delivered during Holy Week (March 26).  

Please have them here no later than Saturday, March 31, 10:00 a.m. You can 

attach a card to the flower, with the name of a loved one and after Easter there 

will be a special insert in the bulletin honoring their memory.   

LIFELINES: With the knowledge and scientific 

understanding that life begins at fertilization, and that we are 

living human beings in the womb, why don’t we all use the 

reference “preborn”? If we support life, and acknowledge 

that a child deserves our respect, support and protection 

while waiting comfortably in the womb until the birth 

process, why not give them the dignity they deserve and refer 

to them as preborn? Let’s proclaim life accurately. Because 

now that we know the truth, referring to them as anything 

less is not only unkind, it is also uninformed. (pro-lifearticle.org.)  

During the Sacred Paschal Triduum, March 29-31, especially on 

Good Friday, from 12 noon—3pm, we ask that there be no extra 

activity, cleaning or noise taking place in the church. This is a 

solemn time for individuals who wish to take this opportunity to 

spend it in prayer. 

HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL: School will dismiss at 1:00pm on March 

30. Please be at the school to pick up your child at 1:00pm, or make 

arrangements with the ACES program so that your children will attend after 

school childcare. Parents, please mark on your calendar, there will be no 

school on April 2. School pictures will be taken April 6. Wear your nice 

clothes and great smiles that day! Holy Family staff and students celebrate 

Lent with weekly prayer services each Monday morning at 8:15am in the 

school gym. Parents are welcome to join us on our Lenten journey.  

Volunteers are needed to help prepare the church for decorating on 

Saturday, March 31, at 10:00 a.m.  All are welcome. 

 

 

CATHOLIC YOUTH CHOIR OF CENTRAL 

IOWA: Will hold their spring concert on 

Tuesday, April 3 at 7:00pm at the Basilica of St. 

John. Please join us for an evening of sacred song!  


